St. Linus Church, Bath, Ontario

Telephone: 613-352-5832 Pastor: Father Tim Shea Sunday Mass 10:30 a.m.

Reconciliation: Available upon request or at Blessed Sacrament, Amherstview Mass at Blessed Sacrament, Amherstview, Saturday at 5:15 p.m., Sunday at 9:00 a.m. Weekday Masses at 9:30 a.m. (schedule changes - call for times 613-389-2009)

www.blessedsacramentamherstview.org/

Sunday, September 9, 2018 Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time

The month of September is dedicated to Our Lady of Sorrows.

<u>Prayer Quilts:</u> As small hand tied quilts are made, a silent prayer is said for someone in special need. If someone you know is facing a health or personal issue and would like a prayer quilt, please contact Mary Dupel at (613) 389-6104. There is no charge for these quilts.

<u>Blessed Sacrament Silent Auction:</u> Do you or someone you know have a business with interesting products or services? Do you have something at home that is new or unused that you would like to give away? Donate to our Giant Silent Auction, to be held at the Snowflake Bazaar at Blessed Sacrament Church on November 17th. Please contact Shirley McDonald at 613-389-9810 for pickup of items. Items may also be left at Blessed Sacrament church on weekends until September 30th.

<u>Bible Study:</u> Bible study starts Monday, September 17th at 1:30 pm at Blessed Sacrament in Amherstview. This year, we will look at Famous Bible Stories.

<u>Euchre and Bridge Night:</u> Join us at 7:00 pm on the third Tuesday of the month for an evening of euchre and bridge in the Blessed Sacrament church hall. This event is open to all who are over age 16 - bring your friends, family and neighbours! Cover charge is \$2/person. Light refreshments served. Prizes will be awarded and there is *Share the Wealth* every evening. The next euchre & bridge evening is Tuesday, September 18 at 7:00 pm.

Archdiocese of Kingston's Annual Red Mass: The Red Mass is offered particularly for those who work in all aspects of the legal profession, including students and professors. The tradition of the Red Mass has been celebrated since the 13th century. This year, the Red Mass will be held at St. Mary's Cathedral on Wed, Sept 26th at 7pm, with Archbishop O'Brian presiding. A wine and cheese reception will follow in St. Mary's Parish Centre. For more information, please contact Christina Rorbeck at 613-515-9896 or Christine@rstlaw.ca or Father Shawn at fathershawnjhughes@gmail.com.

<u>Women's Fall Retreat:</u> "Be joyful in Hope" is the theme for the 9th Annual 2018 Women's Fall Retreat, Sept 21-23 at Glen House Resort. The Lay Faith Retreat Team, supported by the Archdiocese of Kingston, provides women with the opportunity for fellowship, praise, reflection, and inspiration by Dr. Josephine Lombardy. There will be entertainemtn fy Fiddlehead Soup. Already 60% sold out, so if you are interested, please register soon. See www.womensfallretreat.com for more information and registration details or contact Annette Larmour at 613-258-7885.

Rediscovering the Art of Dying Workshop: Sat, Oct 13, 10am – 3pm at Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Hall, 490 Days Road, Kingston. The presenter is Sr. Nuala Kenny, a doctor, ethicist, and former Deputy Minister of Health for Nova Scotia. She is an acknowledged expert in Palliative and End of Life Care, and has written a book titled Rediscovering the Art of Dying. To register, contact Mary-Jo or Gorett at 613-548-4461 or on-line at www.romancatholic.kingston.on.ca. There is a \$10 registration fee, and this does include lunch.

Important St. Linus Dates:

Sunday, Sept 9 – Archbishop O'Brian celebrates Mass, with brunch at Loyalist Golf Course to follow.

Volunteers:

| Lector | Sept 16 | Steve Quinn |
|--------------------------|-----------|--|
| | Sept 23 | Donna Clifford |
| Eucharistic Minister | Sept 16 | Maureen Eaton, Ken Burns, Jane Leduc-Pottr |
| | Sept 23 | Zena Hinch, Steve Quinn, Dan Willemse |
| Ministers of Hospitality | Sept 16 | Edna Dobransky & Lynda Smith |
| | Sept 23 | Tom & Donna Clifford |
| Church Preparation | September | Maureen Eaton |
| Altar Servers | Sept 16 | Maureen Eaton |
| | Sept 23 | Cassandra Cecchini |

This bulletin is printed weekly through the courtesy of Zena Hinch at Gordon F. Tompkins Funeral Homes. Township Chapel 435, Davis Drive, Kingston 613-546-5150 & Central Chapel 49, Colborne St, Kingston 613-546-5454. To publish an item in the bulletin please email melanie@claritycontentservices.com